

Dear Resident,

The City of Bloomington would like to share some important reminders about 2021 sanitation services:

## **Trash**

- Make sure the container is at the curb by 5:00AM on your service day. Once collected, remove your cart from the curb that same day of service.
- All trash must be **BAGGED** and never placed loose in the container.
- Nothing should be placed on the ground outside of the cart you will be charged \$10 for each of these items, if collected. If you have extra trash, please schedule an extra pick-up via the online form on <a href="mailto:bloomington.in.gov/sanitation">bloomington.in.gov/sanitation</a>, or call (812) 349-3443. The cost for this extra collection will depend on the size of cart you have (collection will occur on Friday).
- Lid must be completely closed in order for the container to be collected.
- Place the container at least 4 feet away from mailboxes, cars, poles or other containers.

## Recycling

- Make sure the container is at the curb by 5:00 AM on your service day. Once collected, remove your cart from the curb that same day of service.
- Lid must be completely closed in order for the container to be collected.
- Place the container at least 4 feet away from mailboxes, cars, poles or other containers.
- All recycling items must be **LOOSE** in the container and never placed in bags.
- A few items that <u>cannot be recycled</u> include plastic film (grocery bags, trash bags, plastic wrap, etc.), pizza boxes, or styrofoam of any kind. Keep all items clean and free of food waste.
- For more detailed information and assistance with recycling, view collection calendars, schedule special collections or an extra weekly pick-up, please visit our new website
   https://api.recollect.net/r/area/bloomingtonin or scan the QR code on the magnet with your smartphone.

## **Yard Waste**

• Yard waste will **NOT** be collected between January- March. The City will begin picking up yard waste again on April 1, 2021. The magnet included in this envelope indicates the date for your first pick up this year.